
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5th January 2021 

Dear parents/carers 

Well, what a turbulent few days! Following the Prime Minister’s announcement last night 

and the subsequent closure of school to all pupils apart from children of critical (key) 

workers and vulnerable children, I would like to thank you for working together with us over 

a very short timescale and moving what feels like mountains in a short space of time. The 

children in school have been amazing and settled well into their new ways of working.  

Just a reminder that for parents/carers of critical workers, please ensure that you keep us 

up-to-date with any changes in work patterns so that we can ensure that we have the 

correct provision available. If for example you have a changing shift pattern, please inform 

school of the days you require in advance and no later than 2.00pm on the Thursday of the 

preceding week. You support with this is much appreciated. 

Drop-off and pick up arrangements for critical workers and vulnerable children will be the 

same as our usual arrangements prior to Christmas. The drop-off window of 8.45-8.55am in 

the morning for all pupils, and the collection window of between 3.00 – 3.10pm for 

foundation and KS1 and 3.05- 3.15pm for KS2 pupils.  

Remote learning is going to be on OneNote. By now you should have received a phone call 

regarding welfare and online learning support. If you are still experiencing problems 

accessing your child’s work, please contact your child’s teacher via the office email 

office@northfield.notts.sch.uk or telephone on 01623 625589. 

I will continue to keep you informed as and when we have new information. In the 

meantime, please take care and look after one another. 

Kind regards 

J. Jenkins 

Head Teacher 
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